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JUNE 2018 – NEWSLETTER – Issue #10 

RESPONSIBILITY – we are accountable for our actions  

& we follow through on our commitments. 
 

Our 2017-18 school year is quickly drawing to a close and there are still many events to take place.  The end of 

the school year at Alliston Union Public School is one of the busiest, most exciting times!  The following are a 

few examples of upcoming events during the month of June. 

 Jun 1 – P.A. Day (no school for students) 

 Jun 4 – Track & Field for Grades 7 & 8 

 Jun 5 – Track & Field for Grades 4, 5 & 6 

 Our grade 8 students will be enjoying their trip to Camp Tawingo on Jun 6, 7 & 8 

 Jun 11 – K to 5 Jump Rope donation envelopes due back 

 Jun 12 – K to 5 will participate in the Jump Rope for Heart fundraiser  

 Jun 12 – Earth Rangers here for Grades 1 – 6 

 Jun 13-15 – final book fair 

 Jun  14 - Kdg Spring Tea (Bossence & Shelson) 

 Jun 15 – Last day for the Breakfast Club 

 Jun 15 – Kdg Spring Tea (DeGrace & Taylor) 

 Jun 16  – Girlstrong Run at Earl Rowe Provincial Park at 10:00 am 

 Jun 19 – Int Girls’ Baseball tournament 

 Jun 20 - Int. Boys Baseball tournament 

 Jun 22   Primary students will take part in Primary Play Day 

 Jun 26 - Grade 8 Graduation 

 Jun 27 - Report cards sent home 

 Jun 28 - Last day of school for students 

 

In addition to these activities, students are working daily on completing curriculum and teachers are busy 

preparing report cards. Our terrific volunteers continue to run snack programs, hot lunch, and work with 

students. 

Thank you to the students, staff, parents and community who have been so helpful and involved during the 

2017/2018 school year. Our students, staff, parents and community are integral to the many valuable learning 

experiences which make Alliston Union a great place to be. Our School Council makes a huge difference in 

learning and fundraising for all. Best wishes to all of the Alliston Union community for a safe and happy 

summer. 

 

K. Maxwell 

 

 



BREAKFAST PROGRAM 

Thank you to all the dedicated staff and community volunteers that have cooked, served and cleaned up for 

approximately 50 – 60 students every Monday, Wednesday and Friday mornings.  We have enjoyed pancakes, 

eggs on English muffins and delicious muffins.  Our last breakfast will be served on Friday, June 15th.  Parents, 

please consider volunteering in the Fall for one morning a week between 8:10 and 9:00 am.  The program’s 

success is dependent on your support. 

 
SCHOOL START 2018-2019 

On September 4th, staff members will be holding up grade level signs to indicate where your child is to line up 

outside to meet their new teacher and enter the school, eliminating the need to check in at the office.  A letter 

with a map and directions will be sent home in the near future. 
 
 

Approved school year calendar for next year 

The Ministry of Education has approved the Simcoe County District School Board elementary and secondary school year 

calendars for the 2018-2019 school year. School starts on Tues. Sept. 4, 2018. The Holiday Break takes place Dec. 24, 

2018 to Jan. 4, 2019, and March Break is March 11 to 15, 2019. The last day for elementary students will be Thurs. June 

28, 2018 and the last day for secondary students will be Thur. June 27, 2019. To view the full calendar for next school 

year, visit www.scdsb.on.ca – ‘Schools’ – ‘School Year Calendars.’ 

Senior Kindergarten (Year 2) students will start school on Tues. Sept. 4, 2018. Junior Kindergarten (Year 1) students will 

start school on Thurs. Sept. 6, 2018. They will attend continuously from this time.  

 

WELCOME TO KINDERGARTEN participation evening 

We had a very successful “Welcome to Kindergarten” evening held May 24th.  We currently have 58 new junior 

kindergarten students registered for next year.  If you know of a student born in 2014, please remind them to get 

into their school and register. 

 

REPORT CARDS 

The last day of attendance for students is Thursday, June 28th.  Students in grades K-8 will receive their end of 

the year report on Wednesday, June 27th. 

 

SNACK PROGRAM 

We would like to thank our dependable snack program volunteers for filling up the classroom snack baskets for 

students who need a snack. The program has been supported by grant money from Eat Well to Excel and the 

Recycled Teenagers Car Club.  Our Snack Program does not run the last week of school.  Please ensure your 

child comes to school with enough food for their day. 

Please consider helping with the Snack Program next year.  Many hands make light work (there is a lot of work 

involved in making approximately 65,000 baggies of snack food).   

We also began the Breakfast Club this year thanks to a few volunteers’ help.  We are in need of more volunteers 

in order to continue offering breakfast to students who are hungry when they arrive at school. 

 

2017/18 Yearbook  

Yearbooks have been ordered according to the pre-order requests.  Once again our yearbook cover has been 

designed by two of our students.  A job well done! 

 

http://www.scdsb.on.ca/


ALLISTON UNION CELEBRATES 2017-2018 
 

PROGRAM 
Early Years Success Program 

Activate Early Learning Program 
FDK Volunteer Reading Program 

Red Maple Reading 
Reading Buddies 

Collaborative Teaching 
Pre- School Transition Meetings - Visits 
Banting Visit – Transitioning to Grade 9 

Comprehensive Literacy  
Gifted Screening 

Daily Physical Activity 
After School Junior Numeracy 

Mad Science 
SNAP Program 

Fire Safety Trailer 
Student Success – Transitioning 

Author’s Visit  
Green Screen Training 

Student Voice Symposium  
Earth rangers 

Banting Color Run for Mental Health 
DARE 

STEAM 
Financial Literacy workshop (Gr 8s) 

 
PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT 

School Effectiveness Framework PLCs 
EQAO, French, FDK TLCPs 

New Teacher Training Program 
Teacher Candidate Program 

Mindfulness Training 
Annual Learning Plans 

Teacher Performance Appraisals 
SEA Training – Technology 
FDK Professional Learning 

Health & Safety 
Math to Learn 

The ARTS 
Christmas Concert – FDK 

Talent Show 
MUSIC 

*Students learning how to play musical 
instruments (recorders/bucket 

drumming/xylophones in Music Classes) 
* 

* *Ugandan Children's Performance in June 
 

DANCE 

SCHOOL SPIRIT AND POSITIVE 
LEARNING ENVIRONMENT 

Meet the Teacher Night 
Student Led Conferences 

School Council 
Character Education Assemblies 

ONE Team 
Spirit Team 

Student Leadership Team 
Earth Day & Earth Hour 

Spirit Committee Activities 
Education Week 

Children’s Mental Health Walk 
Volunteer Appreciation Tea  

DARE – Grades 6 
 Welcome to Kindergarten 

Take Our Kids to Work Event 
In-class & School Tech Teams 

Grade 8 Graduation 
PINK Shirt Day 

Community Garden 
Multicultural Evening/Talent Show 

FIELD TRIPS 
Outdoor Learning – Tiffin Centre 

Simcoe County Museum – Grade 5 
Tiffin Centre 

Scanlon Creek Outdoor Centre - Grade 4  
Science Centre – Grade 5,6,7 

OELC – Grade 6 
Camp Tawingo– Grade 8 

Circle theatre (Wonder) movie 
Fire Hall visits 

Zoo to You 
Elmvale Zoo – Gr 1 

Orillia Art Museum – Gr 2 
Swimming – Gr 3 
Van Go (in class) 

ROM 
Kettleby Outdoor  
Camp Tawingo 

Elmvale Trade Expo 
SPORTS / CLUBS 

Kindergarten Play Days 
Track & Field Day 
Area Track & Field 

Chess Club 
Melty Bead Craft Club 
Junior Girls Basketball 
Junior Boys Basketball 



*School Themed Dances (ex. Halloween)  
*Student led choreographed dance routines for 

Spirit Day Assemblies 
 

VISUAL ARTS 
*School wide Arts project for Remembrance Day 

Ceremony 
*Year Book Cover competition 

*Poster campaigns throughout the school year  
(Food and Toy Drive, Anti Bullying) 

*Art displays  
*Decorate yourself theme days/Spirit Days 

**Photography Club 
 

FUNDRAISERS & COMMUNITY 
Bookfairs 

Hot Lunch Program 
Community Garden 

Popcorn sales 
Donations -  

Intermediate Girls Volleyball 
Intermediate Boys Volleyball 

Intermediate Co-Ed Flag Football 
Intermediate Co-Ed Touch Rugby 

Cross Country Team  
Jump Rope & Hoops for Heart 

Intramurals – Jr and Int. 
Intermediate 3 Pitch 

Rugby Team 
GSA Club 
ECO Club 

 
Community Partnerships 

Welcome Team 
Bus Patrollers 
Water Walk 
Me To We  

Terry Fox Run 
Pitch-In Community Day 

Remembrance Day Community Service 
Eat Well to Excel Snack Program 

Hot Lunch Program 
Milk Program 

School Volunteers 
Food & Toy Drive 

Lunch Room Helpers 
Literacy Volunteers 

Parent Volunteer Drivers 
Co-Op Student Placements 

Library Helpers 
Upper Canada Childcare 

CLASS - Community Living Association 
We are so please to recognize all the extra-curricular activities that have been offered to your children during 

this past school year.  Our staff at AUPS are amazing and go above & beyond to enhance our students’ 

experiences while at school. 

 

 



 

 

HOT LUNCH PROGRAM 

We would like to thank the parent volunteers who helped run our Hot Lunch program this year.  We would also 

like to thank parents for supporting this program as it is a fundraising venture for our school which enables us to 

support extra curricular activities / programs. 

PLEASE NOTE, THE HOT LUNCH PROGRAM ENDS the week of JUNE 18th!  THERE WILL BE 

NO HOT LUNCH PROGRAM DURING THE LAST WEEK OF SCHOOL and the snack baskets will 

be very small or non existant.  

 

Our EcoTeam Rocks!  

 

A huge thank you to the members of our EcoTeam who have worked hard over the last few 

months on our waste diversion program, the addition of our EveryONE’s Butterfly Garden and 

Wellness Path, and working to get AUPS certified as an Ontario EcoSchool. Thanks for all your 

hard work to ensure that AUPS is an environmentally responsible school! We look forward to 

continuing these initiatives next year. 
 

 
 

Thanks also to those parents that donated plants and their time to help with our schoolyard 
naturalization. Your support is greatly appreciated! 
 

 

 
 



 

                                         Alliston Union’s Girlstrong Final Celebration Run 

 
It’s time to celebrate! 

Our Girlstrong program is winding down and our 3km Celebration Run is quickly approaching. The girls have 

been working hard toward reaching their goals and have been engaging in some great discussions about self-

confidence, positive thinking and healthy lifestyles.  The coaches are very proud of the girls for an amazing first 

Girlstrong season at Alliston Union Public School.  A special thank you goes out to Honda of Canada 

Manufacturing for their generous funding grant which greatly reduced the cost of the program to the girls.   

Our final celebration run will take place on Saturday June 16 @ 10am at Earl Rowe Provincial Park.  

If parents are interested in helping to marshal during the run, please contact us by phone or note (705-435-

7391). 

Sincerely,   

Sarah Rykse, Rebecca Ruiter, Amanda Anderson, Jen Chasmer, Leigh Shelson, and Lisa MacRae  
Girlstrong Coaches  

 

PRIMARY PLAY DAY 

Primary Play Day for grades 1, 2 and 3 will be held on Tuesday, June 19th (raindate June 20th).  Be sure to send 

your child with a hat, sunscreen, & proper footwear for a fun-filled day of outdoor activities. 

 
REMINDERSé 

We ask that you please remember for September 2018: 

1. The Bus Loading Zone is out of bounds for all students, cars, bicycles, and walkers 30 minutes 

before or after school. 

2. Students and parents are asked to use the sidewalks at school at all times. 

3. Bicycles, skateboards, scooters and rollerblades are not to be used on school property. 

4. All visitors, parents/guardians are asked to check in at the office, sign in and receive a 

visitor/volunteer tag upon entry to the school. 

5. It is strongly suggested that parents / guardians walk with their children to and from school and that 

older students be made aware of the safety precautions when walking, biking, skateboarding to and 

from school i.e. bicycle helmets, bicycle locks, etc.  We would like to reduce the traffic congestion 

around the school. 

6. We ask that adults do not bring dogs onto school property for the safety of our children. 

7. Again we mention that we are a scent-free facility.  We appreciate parents buying scent free 

products (ie. Sunscreen, deodorant, no perfumes, etc) as some people react to such fragrances. 

Thank you to all students and parents/guardians who are following our safety procedures in the parking lot, on 

the sidewalks and in the playground. 
 

 

 

 



AUPS Rugby Team 

The 2018 Rugby team had a great year.  The team won the Zone tournament on May 10th and moved on to the 

County tournament where they finished 3rd.  Mr. Brown & Mr. Smale would like to congratulate all the team 

members on their hard work and great sportsmanship. 

 

INT. GIRLS & BOYS 3-PITCH BASEBALL 

Jun 19 – Girls’ Baseball tournament at Barrie Sports Complex 

June 20 – Boys’ Tournament, both held at Barrie Sports Complex   
 

JUMP ROPE / HOOPS FOR HEART FUNDRAISER 
Kdg to Grade 5 students will be participating in the jump rope for heart fundraiser on Tuesday, June 12th.  We 

thank parents and community members for their donations in advance.  

 

Uganda Choir 
The Neema Ugandan Children’s Choir will be returning to AUPS on Monday, June 18th.  They will be 
presenting two concerts for all grades at no cost to the school. Some classes will also be participating in 
Drumming or Dance workshops, also at no cost to the school.   
 
We are asking students to bring a Toonie  (or any other amount), if possible, to school by Thursday, June 14th 
 for the concert which the Choir will be providing. With over 600 students, this will go a long way to helping to 
provide an education for the Choir children and other children in the Neema Orphanage.  Last year, thanks to 
your donations and support of the Toonie drive, we were able to cover most of the tuition costs for one student 
for a year. We hope to be able to do the same this year. 
 
There will also be a table set up in the lobby of hand crafted items from Uganda including jewellry, bags, and 
small items for children.  While our gym is not large enough to have parents attend the concerts, parents are 
invited to shop in the school lobby from 11:00--2:30 pm to support this cause. We look forward to greeting our 
Ugandan friends on Monday, June 18th! 

 

VOLUNTEERS! 
Updated criminal record checks required for volunteers  
We appreciate the commitment of all who volunteer at our school. In an effort to ensure the safety and well-being of our 
students, and in accordance with the Education Act, the SCDSB requires a complete and up-to-date Criminal Record 
Check Vulnerable Sector Screening (CRC-VSS) for all volunteers across the system. If you are a current, approved 
volunteer and your CRC-VSS is more than five years old, you will be receiving a notification this month indicating that you 
are required to submit a new CRC-VSS. If you wish to continue as a SCDSB volunteer, please complete the following 
steps: 

1. Contact the school principal to obtain a CRC-VSS request letter.  

2. Bring your CRC-VSS request letter to your local police detachment. 

3. Submit your original and complete CRC-VSS to the school office for review by Oct. 31, 2018. 

If you are a current SCDSB employee volunteering in the system, you are required to submit an updated CRC-VSS to the 
school where you will be volunteering. If you have completed a CRC-VSS within the past six months of the start of the 
school year for another organization, you may submit that original CRC-VSS for review. If you have questions, please 
contact the school. 
 

Register now for fall International Language Programs 

The SCDSB offers children in Grades 1 to 8 an opportunity to learn and/or maintain a language other than 

French or English. Whether you enrol your children in this program to learn a new language, understand a new 

culture or to extend their knowledge of their first or second language, every student can benefit from this 

program. The Barrie Learning Centre (Bayfield Mall) offers Arabic, Farsi, Korean, Mandarin, Russian, Spanish, 

Ukranian and Urdu. The Bradford Learning Centre (157 Holland St. E, Suite 200) offers Arabic, Dari, Farsi, 

Mandarin, Russian, Spanish, Tamil, Ukrainian, Urdu and Vietnamese. The classes take place Saturday 

mornings, 9 to 11:30 a.m. starting Sept. 15 (classes are dependent on student enrollment). There is no charge for 



this program. Most classes fill quickly on a first come, first served basis. Register your child by visiting 

www.thelearningcentres.com and clicking on ‘Elementary Student.’ 

 

International Language 

Do you speak Arabic, Dari, Farsi, Korean, Mandarin, Russian, Spanish, Tamil, Ukrainian, Urdu or Vietnamese? 

The SCDSB is currently looking for high school student volunteers to help support the Saturday morning 

international language classes for students in Grades 1 - 8.  The classes run from 9 to 11:30 a.m., starting Sept. 

15, at the Barrie Learning Centre (Bayfield Mall) and the Bradford Learning Centre (157 Holland St. E., Suite 

200).  If you are interested in volunteering, please contact the program coordinator, Amanda Hickling, at 

ahickling@scdsb.on.ca 

 

Eye See…Eye Learn program offers free glasses for Junior Kindergarten students 

The Eye See…Eye Learn program provides comprehensive eye exams by local optometrists to Junior 

Kindergarten (JK) students. The eye exams are covered under the Ontario Health Insurance Plan (OHIP) when 

parents show their child’s health card. There is no out-of-pocket cost for the eye exam and if the child requires a 

pair of glasses, they will receive them free of charge courtesy of a participating optometrist. For more 

information, visit www.Eyeseeeyelearn.ca. The program is available for current JK students until June 30, 2018. 

 

Canada Education Savings programs are available to help fund your child’s education 

The Government of Canada encourages Canadians to use Registered Education Savings Plans (RESP) to save 

for a child’s post-secondary education, which includes full- or part-time studies at a trade school, CEGEP, 

college, or university or in an apprenticeship program. Employment and Social Development Canada 

administers two education savings incentives linked to RESPs: 

 Canada Education Savings Grant - a basic grant of 20% on the first $2,500 in annual personal 

contributions to a RESP (this grant is available to all eligible Canadians regardless of their family 

income), as well as the additional amount of Canada Education Savings Grant. 

 Canada Learning Bond - available for eligible Canadian children from low-income families born in 

2004 or later and provides an initial payment of $500 plus $100 for each year of eligibility, up to age 15, 

for a maximum of $2,000. Personal contributions are not required. 

For more information, visit: www.canada.ca/education-savings.  

 

Register now for Before & After School Programs for September 2018 

Register now for child care at our school next school year. Your child's space in the program for September 

2018 will be considered a priority if completed registration forms have been submitted to the child care operator 

by June 30, 2018.  Please contact Upper Canada Child Care (Wellington Street Child Care) at 705-435-9661 to 

register your child(ren). 

 

Summer child care options available 

The Simcoe County District School Board (SCDSB) supports your child care needs by offering full-day child 

care programs in select schools across Simcoe County. Twenty schools offer child care programs for children 

from Junior Kindergarten age to 12 years old. Registration in advance is required. Please contact the child care 

operator directly to register. More information can be found on our website at www.scdsb.on.ca – click on 

‘Schools’ then ‘Before & After School Care.’ 

http://www.thelearningcentres.com/
mailto:ahickling@scdsb.on.ca
http://www.eyeseeeyelearn.ca/
http://www.canada.ca/education-savings
http://www.scdsb.on.ca/


 

School’s in for summer at the SCDSB 

Are you and your child planning their courses for next school year? Looking for a way to create flexibility in 

their timetable and earn a credit? Consider summer school! Each year, the SCDSB offers a variety of summer 

programs to over 2,000 students. Summer school options include open, college and university level courses 

from Grades 9 to 12. Courses are offered in-person or online. Interested students can also travel and earn credits 

with the summer EduTravel program. Summer school program details are on the Learning Centres website at 

www.thelearningcentres.com. Current SCDSB students should speak to their guidance counsellor for 

information and to register. Register now so that your summer school choices align with course selection for 

next year! 

 

Safe Kids Week is June 4 to 8 

This year’s theme focuses on concussions at home, at play and on the road: 

 Help reduce the likelihood of head injury, like concussions, during sports, recreation and unstructured 

play by encouraging your child to use correctly fitting protective equipment and to follow safety rules.  

 Teach children about wearing the right helmet for the activity. For example: bike helmets can be used 

for cycling, in-line skating and scootering, but skateboarding helmets should be used for skateboarding 

as they cover the back of the head better.  

 Recognize the signs and symptoms of a concussion, which can happen even without a direct hit to the 

head and without losing consciousness. If your child does have signs of concussion, remove them from 

the activity and seek medical care. 

 Be sure to inform your school principal if your child sustains a concussion, either on or off school 

property. 

Learn more at www.parachutecanada.org. 

Information provided by the Simcoe Muskoka District Health Unit 

 

Keep your kids healthy, active and engaged this summer 

Summer is the time for kids to get outside and grow. But for some kids, exposure to activities that stimulate the 

body and mind ends with the school year. Studies show 90 per cent of children ages five to 11 years old in 

Canada do not meet their minimal physical activity requirements. We know that having an active lifestyle in the 

early years is essential to healthy child development and has a positive impact on mental health. Here are a few 

tips on how to keep your child's mind and body active this summer: 

 

 Learn a new skill! Over the summer months, there is a wide variety of programs to keep children and 

youth active. Whether outdoors or in a facility like the YMCA, swimming is a summer time favorite. 

Consider signing your child up for swimming lessons, giving them the confidence they need to be safe 

in and around the water. 

 Unplug and enjoy the outdoors! Did you know that the average Canadian child spends almost eight 

hours a day in front of a screen? Research tells us that when children are connected to their environment, 

they are healthier and happier. Look for opportunities for your child to get connected with nature.  

 

With some creativity and advanced planning, parents can keep their children’s minds and bodies active this 

summer! To learn more about the YMCA of Simcoe/Muskoka, visit www.ymcaofsimcoemuskoka.ca. 

 

Information provided by the YMCA of Simcoe/Muskoka  

 

 

http://www.thelearningcentres.com/
http://www.parachutecanada.org/
http://www.ymcaofsimcoemuskoka.ca/


 

June 2018 
Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

 

   1 

P.A. Day 

(no school for students) 

4 

Gr4 – ROM 

Gr7&8-Track & Field 

5 

Gr 4,5&6 – Track & 

Field 

6 

Grade 8 three day trip to 

Gr4-7 – 100 m finals 

Kdg trip to firehall  

7 
Camp Tawingo, Bracebridg 

8 

e, ON 

11 12 
Bus patrollers to movie at 

Circle Theatre 

Jump Rope/Hoops for 

Heart 

Earth Rangers presentation 

13 

Kdg – Tiffin trip 

 

BOOK FAIR 

14 

Kdg – Spring Tea 

(Bossence & Shelson) 

15 

Kdg – Spring Tea 

(DeGrace & Taylor) 

Last breakfast program 
date for 2017/18 

Saturday, June 16 – Girlstrong Final Celebration Run at Earl Rowe Provincial Park 

18 

Neema Choir (all day) 

 

Track & field meet at  

Tosorontio for Gr4-8 who 

qualified 

19 

Primary Play Day 

 

Int Girls 3-pitch 

 

Kdg classes to Riverdale 

Park (two classes) 

20 

 

 

Int Boys 3-pitch 

 

Kdg classes to Riverdale 

Park (other two classes) 

21 

22  

25 

Snack Baskets will not 

longer be filled. Please 

ensure your child comes to 

school with enough food 

for the day. 

 

26 

Tropical Tuesday (last 

spirit day of the year) 

 

6:30PM-Gr 8 Graduation 

27 

Report Cards 

Home 
 

 

 

28 

LAST DAY OF 

SCHOOL 

 

 

29  

P.A. Day (no school for 

students) 

 

Schoolôs out for Summer!!!   
Have a great summer, see you September 4th 

 


